AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 27th day of March, 2017
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
           Town Justice Jude Martini led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
           Added Item 8:         Code Compliance – Newburgh Mall Spring Carnival  

                                          Dreamland Amusements, Inc.  
Added Item 13D     Recreation – Chadwick Lake Park Guard Variance Request

           Added Item 14H:    Engineering - Correction to Award Chemical Bid of Sodium               

                                          Hydroxide

           Added Item 15B:    Personnel - Part Time Laborer 

           Moved Item 6A:      Police – Swearing of Police Officer Moved to After Item 4

           Deleted Item 6C:    Police – Request to Start Procedure to Hire Two Part Time                    

                                          Police Officers
           Deleted Item 8:       Recreation – Chadwick Lake Park Guard Variance Request

           Deleted Item 14A:  Engineering – Roseton Hills Wastewater Treatment Plant                

                                          (WWTP) – Service for Parr Valley West   
           Deleted Item 14F:  Sewer Department - Purchase Sewer Jetter        
6.  (MOVED ITEM): POLICE

           A.  Swearing in of New Police Officer

    The Town Board voted to hire Adam Geyer as a full time Police Officer at the             

    Special meeting held on Monday, March 13, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.  Supervisor  

    Piaquadio then asked Police Officer Adam Geyer to come forward to be sworn              

    in. 

    At this point, Town Justice Jude Martini swore in Adam Geyer as Police Officer.             

    The members of the Town Board offered their congratulations and look forward                 

    to working with the Town’s Police Department in the future.                        

                     
     


5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

           MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

           of $1,019,991.29 for vouchers 171131 to 171431.  The Motion was seconded by    

           Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.  POLICE:

            B.  Resolution for Stop DWI Program Services 

                  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented for the Town Board’s consideration             

     a Resolution authorizing execution and delivery of inter-municipal agreement      

     between the Town and Orange County for Stop DWI Program Services beginning     

     Tuesday, March 14, 2017 and ending on Monday, January 1, 2018.  
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     First Enforcement Period:  March 14, 2017 through May 30, 2017, which                     

     includes St. Patrick’s Day and the Memorial Day holiday weekend.

     Second Enforcement Period:  July 1, 2017 through September 5, 2017, which 

     includes Independence Day and the Labor Day holiday weekend.
     Third Enforcement Period:  November 1, 2017 through January 1, 2018, which  

     includes Thanksgiving, Christmas, and the New Year’s holidays.

     Each of the three enforcement periods coincides with State/National enforcement  

     campaign efforts.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution authorizing 
      execution and delivery of inter-municipal agreement between the Town and Orange 
      County for Stop DWI Program Services beginning March 14, 2017 and ending on 
      January 1, 2018.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     ​​
             C.  (DELETED ITEM): Request to Start Procedure to Hire Two (2) Part Time                

                   Police Officers  
                  This item was deleted from the agenda.
             D.  Begin Process to Hire Part Time Court Officers 
Police Chief Donald Campbell requests approval to begin the hiring process                     for two part time Court Officers.   The positions have a salary of $13.00 per              hour and are not to exceed an average of twenty hours per week. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve beginning the hiring          process for two part time Court Officers at a salary of $13.00 per hour and not exceeding twenty hours per week.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman          Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
      7.   WORKMAN’S COMPENSATION PRESENTATION
            Hank Chapman from Haylor, Freyer & Coon Service Team was present. Supervisor 
            Piaquadio requests approval to hire PERMA as the Town’s Workman’s Compensation 
            carrier from April 1, 2017 to March 31, 2018.  Haylor, Freyer & Coon’s mission is to               

            deliver quality insurance protection with distinctive and exceptional service.  The total                    

            cost being $1,038,646.00.  
        

Total Contribution
-
$1,026,813.00



NYS Assessment
-
     $32,369.00



Pay in Full Discount
-
   - $20,536.00






$1,038.646.00

             Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Chapman if it would be possible to receive                  

             periodic updates (successes or not).  Mr. Chapman informed the Town Board that                   

             an audit will be done soon.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring PERMA as                          the Town’s Workman’s Compensation carrier.  The Motion was seconded by  Councilman Manley. 

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       8.   (ADDED ITEM): CODE COMPLIANCE: Newburgh Mall Spring Carnival              

             Dreamland Amusements, Inc.  
             Dreamland Amusements Inc. has submitted an application for a Carnival permit                     

             for the benefit of East Coldenham Elementary School PTA.  The carnival will run                 

             from Thursday, April 6, 2017 thru Monday, April 17, 2017 at the Newburgh Mall.                   

             Police Chief Donald Campbell and Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield                   

             have approved the application with the stipulation that no dumping of wastewater                   

             or septic will be done on the site.   Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor also asked                  

             that the Certificate Holder and Cancellation sections on the Certificate of Liability 

             Insurance sections be updated. 
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            The carnival hours will be as follows:

            Thursday, April 6, 2017



  -   Open at 5:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m.
            Friday, April 7, 2017 thru Monday, April 17, 2017   -   Open at 1:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m.
            The weather may affect the decision to open or close on any given day.

            MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve Dreamland Amusements             

            having a carnival at the Newburgh Mall, conditioned upon the approval of both                    

            Police Chief Donald Campbell and Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield.                 

            The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
      8.   (DELETED ITEM): PLANNING BOARD: Release of Security – Anchorage on             

            Hudson Marina Restaurant
            This item was deleted from the agenda.
      9.   DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Maintenance Hours
       Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.36 computer maintenance  

       hours from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00 and will                               

       be taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account  #001.1680.0497. 

            MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to purchase 36.36 hours of computer        

            maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  The  

            Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.     
   10.    ZONING:

            A.  Gardnertown Commons 
                  A Mediation Agreement was made between Farrell Building Company, Inc., Three 
                  Kidds Newburgh, LLC and Mr. William Stillman relative to a multi-family residential 
                  development (104 units) known as Gardnertown Commons.  An Amended Site Plan 
                  approval was requested to include a senior housing density bonus of  164 residential 
                  market rate units (ten less than the maximum with twenty units being for Senior 
                  housing).  Mr. Stillman filed a Verified Petition and Amended Verified Petition action 
                  seeking further Planning Board analysis of the environment impacts from the project                

                  and asked that the Planning Board conduct a further SEQR review.  
                  Meetings were held on Friday, February 3, 2017 and Thursday, February 16, 2017  

                  with all parties present to discuss issues and revisions relating to the project.  All                

                  parties agreed that the Amended Site Plan Drawings showed acceptable revisions 
                  that addressed all outstanding issues of concern to Mr. Stillman in relation to the 
                  Gardnertown Commons project and its impact to Mr. Stillman’s residence.  
     The Agreement may not be amended or modified except by a written instrument 

     signed by all parties.  The Town Board wanted to thank everyone for working things   

     out and taking suggestions to heart.
     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve authorizing Supervisor    

     Piaquadio to execute the Mediation Agreement.  The Motion was seconded by  

     Councilman Presutti.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


     MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Outside User Agreement.    

     (Extension from May 17, 2017 to May 31, 2018).  The Motion was seconded by  

     Councilman Ruggiero.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the following:    
     Amendment to the Outside User Agreement; Address the number of units                      

     to 164 and $3,500.00 per unit.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman               

     Ruggiero.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


     MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Density Bonus.

     The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
            B.  U.S. Crane 
                  U.S. Crane & Rigging, LLC made a presentation to the Town Board on Monday,  

                  January 23, 2017 regarding purchasing 18 Route 17K (Section-Block-Lot: 97-1-21.2).  

                  This 97.8 acre property is located adjacent to Route 17K, Stewart Avenue and Tarr  

                  Road and is located within the IB (Interchange Business Zoning District).   U.S. Crane 

                  proposes to utilize and improve the site for a new 66,000 square foot building for 

                  altering and fabricating steel; a 2,500 square foot addition to the existing car wash 

                  building for a truck washing bay; utilization of the existing commercial garage for 

                  parking cranes, rigging and elevators and continued use of the paved areas for  

           vehicle, crane and trailer parking.   Supervisor Piaquadio asked U.S. Crane to   

           schedule an informational meeting with the surrounding neighbors and invite the            

           Town Board members, preferably in the neighborhood.
           An informational meeting was held with the surrounding neighbors to hear their 

           comments and concerns before going back before the Planning Board.  This               

           meeting was held at Moulton Memorial Baptist Church on February 22, 2017.                 

           Some of the adjustments made to the Site Plan as a result of this meeting:
     -  The employee entrance was moved.  There will be plenty of room for parking               

        now which will be out of the flood plain.  
     -  The office will now be located on the backside of the building which will allow                  

         the Supervisors to look down on the work being done.              

     -  U.S. Crane spoke with the Goodwill Fire Department and have added a gated 
        emergency access at their request.  
     -  U.S. Crane will be greening up the property.  

     -  U.S. Crane moved the building up 25 feet (slide farther north) allowing more             

        space.  It will now be 61 feet away from the properties on Route 17K.

     Councilwoman Greene asked if U.S. Crane would provide information to the FAA.              

     U.S. Crane stated that the requirement for notifying the FAA is if the crane would be 
     over 400 feet (the crane that will be used behind the existing building would be less 
     than 220 feet).
            A Local Law will be introduced at the Town Board meeting to be held on Monday,    

            April 10th and a Public Hearing date and time will be scheduled.  An escrow deposit    

            of $2,500.00 will also need to be made.  
   11.    HOTEL MOTEL TAX: Resolution

            Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                 

            for approving the draft Resolution approving Home Rule Request for an Act to                  

            Amend the Tax Law in relation to the Imposition of a Hotel and Motel Tax in the                   

            Town and request Legislative Action.

            MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution                

            approving Home Rule Request for an Act to Amend the Tax Law in relation to                       

            the Imposition of a Hotel and Motel Tax in the Town and request Legislative                     

            Action.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
   12.    ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer
            Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval of the following budget transfer                         

            to pay for the materials needed for the Police Station roof repair.
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                        From


                 To

                  Amount

            B&G – Maint./Cont./Leases              B&G – Equipment                     $9,000.00

            Acct. #001.1625.0497
                  Acct. #001.1625.0200
            MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the above budget                   

            transfer.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.         

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
   13.    RECREATION:

            A.  Trolley Request: New Windsor Parade Committee 

     Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo stated that                

     Deborah Green from the New Windsor Parade Committee requested the use                    

     of the trolley and a driver for their Memorial Day Parade to be held on Sunday,              

     May 21, 2017.  The line-up will start at 1:00 p.m. and step-off to begin at 2:00 p.m.  

     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the use of the trolley                

     and a driver.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

            B.   Trolley Request: City of Newburgh        

      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo stated that                

      Deputy Mayor and Councilwoman Regina Angelo from the City of Newburgh    

      requests the use of the trolley and a driver for their Memorial Day Parade to              

      be held on Saturday, May 27, 2017.  The line-up will start at 9:30 a.m. and                 

      step-off will begin at 10:00 a.m.   Councilwoman Greene asked that the liability 

      insurance be scrutinized.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the use of the trolley
      and a driver.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

           C.   Senior Citizen (CSE) Transportation Agreement 

                  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                      

                  for approving the draft Resolution authorizing Amendment and Extension             

                  Agreement in Support of Transportation Services for the Elderly (CSE) program.                   

                  The Amendment states that the 2016-2017 Agreement provides for four one                   

                  year extensions at the County’s sole option.  

                  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the draft Resolution                

                  authorizing the 2016-2017 agreement in support of the Transportation Services                  

                  for the Elderly Program, under the Orange County Community Services for the               

                  Elderly (CSE) program.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
           D.   (ADDED ITEM): Chadwick Lake Park Guard Variance Request  

                  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

                  approval to waive the required duty-free half hour lunch for the Chadwick                       

                  Lake Park guards during the months of May, June, July and August.  The                     

                  Town policy requires a duty-free half hour lunch for those employees working                     

                  six or more consecutive hours.  
                  MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve to waive the required              

                  duty-free half hour lunch for the Chadwick Lake Park guards.  The Motion was 

                  seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
     14.   ENGINEERING: 
              A.   (DELETED ITEM): Roseton Hills Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) –    

                    Service for Parr Valley West 


       This item was deleted from the agenda.
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B.   Fabrizio Subdivision:

       i.   Dedication of Gardnertown Sewer Force Main

       ii.  Request for Outside User Agreement

            Charles T. Brown, P.E. from Talcott Engineering Design, PLLC (on behalf of                

            his client Tony Fabrizio) is proposing to tie into the recently privately installed 

            sewer forced main in the West End of Gardnertown Road.  This force main                   

            is tied into the Town sewer line on Lakeside Road.  The Fabrizio two lot sub-    

            division (Section-Block-Lot: 51-9-9; Town Project No. 2017-05; Job No. 16293- 

            FAB; Zone: R1) is not in the sewer district.  

            The Town Board asked that the Planning Board complete the SEQR dedication  

            before they can approve the Dedication of the Gardnertown Sewer Force Main   

            and the Outside User Agreement.
C.   Hudson Asset Subdivision: 3 Lots on a Common Driveway  

       Charles T. Brown, P.E. from Talcott Engineering Design, PLLC (on behalf of                    

       his client Hudson Asset) requested a waiver of the Town Code 161-4.A which             

       limits the use of a  common driveway to no more than two lots.  The Hudson           

       Asset parcel is located around 1285 Union Avenue and is proposing a five lot 
       subdivision of the twelve acre parcel which has frontage at multiple locations.              

       The north frontage is twenty five feet wide and is currently being used for access             

       by the land locked out parcel which is the Smith residence at 1293 Union Avenue 
       (Section-Block-Lot: 34-1-18).  Two of the lots in the proposed subdivision will be 
       using this twenty five feet for driveway access.  The driveway will service three                

       lots.  
       The Town Board asked that the Orange Lake Fire Department be contacted 

       regarding the driveway accessibility.    
D.    M.H.S. Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation  

       Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to award the Meadow Hill                   

       South Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation contract to the only bidder which was                

       submitted by North American Pipeline Services LLC of Freehold, New Jersey.   

       Principal Kevin Castro, P.E., BCEE from GHD Consulting Services Inc. sent               

       a letter to Town Engineer Jim Osborne stating that an error was found in the                 

       bid form.   North American Pipeline Services LLC did not use the updated bid             

       form in Amendment No. 1 to complete their bid.  The Canvass of Bids has              

       corrected their bid and the bid value should be $239,150.00.   

       MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve awarding the Meadow   

       Hill South Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation contract to North American Pipeline 

       Services LLC in the amount of $239,150.00.   The Motion was seconded by 
       Councilman Ruggiero.  

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – abstain.

                    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 

E.    Colden Park Watermain Replacement
       Senior Principal Joseph A. Dopico, P.E. from Maser Consulting P.A. sent                  

       a letter to Town Engineer Jim Osborne recommending Nannini & Callahan    

       Excavating, Inc. of Cornwall for the Colden Park Watermain Improvement               

       Project which was held on March 15, 2017 at 2:30 p.m.  Nannini & Callahan  

       Excavating, Inc. was the lowest bidder.  The following are the four bids                 

       received:

       Butler Construction Group, Inc.              ELQ Industries, Inc.
               Newburgh, New York 12550      
          New Rochelle, New York 10801               

               $289,326.75                             
          $358,625.00

  Jorrey Excavating               
          Nannini-Callahan
               Middletown, New York 10941
          Cornwall, New York 12518               

               $538,720.00                             
          $268,609.50
                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve accepting the lowest      

       bid received from Nannini & Callahan Excavating, Inc. at a cost of $268,609.50.     

       The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    


                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
WORKSHOP MEETING

MARCH 27, 2017


PAGE 7

F.    (DELETED ITEM): Sewer Department: Purchase Sewer Jetter
                    This item was deleted from the agenda.
G.   Terrizzi: Exceeding Two Lots on a Common Drive  

       Engineer Chris Terrizzi who was representing his father (on behalf of their client 
       John Terrizzi) requests a waiver of the Town Code 161-4.A which limits the use                

       of a common driveway to a maximum of two lots.  The Terrizzi parcel is located                 

       at the end of Terrizzi Drive which is a private road              

       and is 12.3 acres.  The owner is proposing a four lot subdivision with three of the       

       lots being single family lots with onsite wells and septic.  The three lots will share       

       a 50 foot common driveway easement with no additions being made.  The fourth             

       lot (four acres) will be transferred to the Town.  

       Christopher M. Terrizzi, P.E. is also requesting consideration of a waiver of the       

       Town Code 104-2.A.9 which identifies a $2,000.00 recreation fee in lieu of land               

       per subdivided lot (for all proposed subdivided lots in exchange for the transfer                    

       of the fourth lot (four acres) to the Town.
       The Town Board asked Chris to speak with the Fire Department regarding the 
       driveway and to please speak with his father about the $2,000.00 recreation fee                  

       as it was not originally discussed.   
H.    (ADDED ITEM): Correction to Award Recommendation for Chemical Bid of 

       Sodium Hydroxide (DAT) 

                     Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeff Guido requests approval to award the Chemical 

                     bid for Sodium Hydroxide at DAT WTP (Item 5) to the correct vendor with the low 
                     bid of $2.40 per gallon to New Haven Chlor-Alkali LLC from New Haven, CT.  The 
                     previous memo that was approved on 3/13/17 contained a typographical error 
                     stating Surpass Chemical was the lowest bidder.  
                     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve accepting the lowest      

                     bid received from New Haven Chlor-Alkali LLC at a cost of $2.40 per gallon.                 

                     The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
    15.    PERSONNEL: 
             A.   Hire Part Time Clerk at the Water Filter Plant             

       Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeff Guido requests authorization to hire Lucille                           

       Fisch as a part time Clerk for his department at a starting salary of $12.00 per                           

       hour.  The start date will be effective on or after Thursday, April 6, 2017 pending                    

                    the outcome of her paperwork, physical drug/alcohol testing and fingerprints.  
                    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Lucille Fisch                    

                    as a part time Clerk at a starting salary of $12.00 per hour and a start date                      

                    effective on or after April 6, 2017 pending the results of her paperwork,                         

                    physical, drug/alcohol testing and fingerprints.  The Motion was seconded                       

                    by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

                    Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
             B.   (ADDED ITEM): Hire Part Time Laborer
                    Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

                    permission to hire Bruce Bayard as a part time laborer at $9.70 per hour and                          

                    a start date on Thursday, April 20, 2017.  Mr. Bayard will need to complete                  

                    his paperwork, fingerprints, drug/alcohol test and physical. 
                    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Bruce Bayard                    

                    as a part time laborer at $9.70 per hour and a start date on April 20, 2017 

                    contingent on completing his paperwork, fingerprints, drug/alcohol test and            

                    physical.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
WORKSHOP MEETING

MARCH 27, 2017


PAGE 8

     16.   PROFESSIONAL SERVICES: Retain Michael Blythe, Esq.
             Attorney Michael D. Blythe from New Windsor would like to represent the Town on a                         

             contingent fee basis (33 1/3% of the net sum received for the Towns claims through 

             settlement, suit, judgment or otherwise) to explore recovery of money damages as a 
             result of incidents which happened between March 1, 2014 and March 1, 2017.  The 
             incidents would involve Police Officers who sustained injuries.  Mr. Blythe would 

             investigate the details of the accidents; get the medical records and, if warranted,              

             make a claim for damages including but not limited to beginning a lawsuit.   


The Town Board voted on Option 2: Mr. Blythe will advance all reasonable and 

             necessary disbursements and the Town’s prior approval will not be required.  
             MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Michael D. Blythe                      

             to represent the Town on a contingent fee basis.  The Motion was seconded by      

             Councilman Ruggiero.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
     17.   HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Permission to Hire a Seasonal Laborer

Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests permission to hire a Seasonal                 

Laborer for the Highway Department.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring a Seasonal                

             Laborer for the Highway Department.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman  

             Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman        

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.


Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

     18.   POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: CSEA Grievances                                         

             MOTION to go into executive session, made at 8:39 p.m. by Councilman Presutti,   

             seconded by Councilman Manley.  The sole purpose of the executive session will                       

             be to discuss CSEA grievances.                      

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 
MOTION to come out of executive session, made at 9:06 p.m. by Councilman                     

             Manley. seconded by Councilman Presutti.  
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive             session but action is anticipated now.  

MOTION made to lay off three (3) Laborers in the Highway Department, as these                titles and positions do not exist in the 2017 budget.  The three affected employees               are Jarron Davis, William Stohner, and Frank Maher.  The three employees shall                          be given a two week notice, with a final employment date of April 14, 2017.  Motion             made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION to adjourn made at 9:08 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by  

             Councilman Ruggiero.  
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     Meeting adjourned at 9:08 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
     Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk   
    BJM – 3/31/17          
